
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

ANDERSON-JORDAN DETACHMENT 
MARINE CORPS LEAGUE, DEPARTMENT OF MISSISSIPPI 

HORN LAKE HIGH SCHOOL 3360 CHURCH RD. HORN LAKE, MS. 38637 
MEETING MINUTES 

JUNE 07, 2022 

1. CHAPLAIN'S REPORT: Bob Shearin ask that we keep Barbara Giesler, Tom Drumm, 
Earl Ward and his wife, Virginia, and Jim Simson and his wife Courtney in your 
Prayers. 
Tom Drumm requested to be taken off the list as he is almost completely 
recovered. 

2. HONOR GUARD COMMITTEE: Bill Lamar has drafted the Honor Guard Procedures 
for the Detachment and has the form to fill out to get our own rifles from the 
government agency that handles this.  As of now we are using the rifles that 
belong to the Vietnam Veterans of America.  A discussion on how, what, and 
what we need to do to accomplish this and is in the planning stages.  Bill Lamar is 
handling the SOP and Revisions as this is not an easy task to accomplish. 

3. OLD BUSINESS: Membership Report-by Paymaster shows 51 members with 42 in 
good standing.  The Paymasters Financial Report $6,202.57 
Last month’s meeting minutes are posted on the web site and a copy is on the 
podium for anyone who wants to read them. 

4. SCHOLARSHIP COMMITTEE: This year’s scholarship of two thousand dollars was 
awarded to Khari Brown a Marine Corps ROTC Cadet at Horn Lake High School. 

5. NEW BUSINESS:  Detachment Dinner will be in July as Tom Drumm is trying to get 
Wolf River Brisket to give us a discount or if they will do it for free as a 
community project. Will have a meeting this Friday with the person in charge.  
Also want to thank Ed Stulter, Anick Wallace, Simon Dean, and Earl Ward for 
joining in the visit to the Oxford Veterans home on Friday the 20th of May. 

 



6. FUND RAISING:  Tom Drumm reported that our WalMart fund raiser will be on 
June the 18th in Hernando and the following Saturday June the 25th at L owes in 
Southaven. 

7. GOLF TOURNAMENT IN SEPTEMBER: Anick Wallace and Tom Drumm reported 
that starting in June they will get all printed material organized so at the July 
meeting we can get teams of two to start soliciting from a-list of businesses for 
tournament donations. 

8. VA HOSPITAL: Anick Wallace has the cookies that are wrapped for this event. Ed 
Stutler and Tom Drumm will assist Anick in this project.  You must take a class, 
have your Covid Shot Card and wear a mask to do the coffee and cookies cart.  
Also Volunteer Services needs Golf Cart Drivers if you are interested. 

9. Their being no further business to discuss the meeting adjourned at 18:45 and 
the next Detachment Meeting is July 5th, 2022. 

 


